Newsletter No. 25 23.04.2021

# Perranporth School



#### Welcome Back!

A warm welcome back to everyone!! We hope you all had a lovely Easter break and that you managed to make the most of the sunshine and dry weather. Thank you all for remembering to wear your face coverings at drop off and pick up times and for bearing with us as we all work through another term of Covid restricted school life!

The Summer Term has started with a bang as classes enjoyed their exciting Launch Days. There's been all sorts of learning excitement this week, from the farmers in Year 5 to the Stone Age historians in Year 3. There were Traders and Raiders in Year 4, Beachcombers in Y2 and everything in between! We even had a surprise visitor in Year 1 of the four legged and whiskered variety! Needless to say the children are all very engaged and excited by the new learning adventures this term has in store for them!









### FOPS - Co-Op Fundraising

We have now received £1291.63 from the Co-Op! We still have time to raise more! If you haven't got a co-op card please get one - they give 2% back to you and 2% to your local cause.

It takes just a few moments to chose FOPS as your local cause please visit <a href="https://www.coop.co.uk/local-causes">https://www.coop.co.uk/local-causes</a> Let's get the most we can!





### **After School Clubs**

Letters regarding after school clubs for this term have been sent home this week. If you have not received a letter, please ask at the School Office. Unfortunately, to keep Covid-19 compliant, we have had to restrict our clubs so that they keep the children in their 'class bubbles'. This has obviously made fewer clubs available, but hopefully it will only be temporary measure and in September we will be able to open things up more widely again.

~ This week's attendance ~						
Trevithick YR	St Piran Y1	Penhaligon Y2	Boscawen Y3	Trengrouse Y4	Trelawny Y5	Davy Y6
97.7 %	100 %	99.7 %	100 %	98.8 %	100 %	100 %

# Perranporth Community Primary School

# Perranporth Community Primary School

### <u>Parking Problems</u>



Please can we request that parents and carers make responsible choices when parking cars at drop off and pick up times. Although we fully appreciate that parking around the school is extremely limited, in the interest of children's safety, please do not park or stop on the school hazard lines or the double yellow line leading into the Park Hendrawna Estate. Lots of our children walk to school alone and find it incredibly dangerous to cross the road in between parked cars with poor visibility. There have already been several near misses, so please park responsibly and help us avoid a serious accident. Thank you for your understanding.

### **Bags2School**

Just in case you're planning to have Spring clear out, we thought we'd let you know that our next Bags2School collection is booked for 18th May. Follow this link to find out the items that can and can't be collected: <a href="https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect">https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect</a> Thank you.



#### NSPCC Helpline: Tel: 0800 136 663

The NSPCC has a newly launched a helpline to provide support for:

- children and young people who want to share current and non-recent experiences of sexual abuse and harassment
- children and young people who want to talk about being involved in or witnessing any incidents
- anyone who works or volunteers in a school setting and needs support and guidance
- adults who have experienced non-recent abuse



**NSPCC** 

Young people and adults can contact Report Abuse in Education on 0800 136 663 or email help@nspcc.org.uk

#### Medicspot Face Mask Challenge



CBBC presenter and internet sensation Joe Tasker is challenging you to take part in the Medicspot Face Mask Challenge! Win face masks for you and all your classmates, a £500 prize for your school and help support NHS workers and volunteers. Join us in designing your own face mask using our printable mask template alongside hundreds of primary and secondary school children across the country! What you choose to design is completely up to you! You could include your favourite animals, superheroes or even your favourite food! All we ask is that you use your imagination. To get your face mask template and to enter, go to <a href="https://www.medicspot.co.uk/mask">www.medicspot.co.uk/mask</a>

## Carrick Spring Term Online Virtual Parenting Programs April - July 2021

The Early Help Hub have a new Spring Term offer of exciting parenting programs available. Some on the program titles are:

- Being Passionate About Parenting 5 -11 yrs
- Being Passionate About Parenting Early Years 1-3 yrs
- Being Passionate About Parenting with ADHD 5-11 yrs
- Being Passionate About Parenting with Spectrum Awareness 5-11yrs
- Take 3 12-17 yrs 5 week program
- Incredible Years 6-11



Please contact the Early Help Hub if you would like to attend any of the above courses. <a href="https://www.cornwall.gov.uk//health-and-social-care/childrens-services/early-help-hub-request-for-help-form/">help-hub-request-for-help-form/</a> or call 01872 322277 where a member of the Early Help Team will be able to help.

# **Perranporth Community Primary School**